
QUETHIOCK NEWS -  Oct 2018  
please contact Rachel on 01579 340612 or   rrabp@icloud.com  

Quethiock News can be found on the Quethiock Parish website.   

QUETHIOCK PARISH COUNCIL 
Planning 

We do not currently have any planning applications to comment upon. 

Our next Parish Council Meeting will be held on: 
Monday 5th November 2018 in Blunts Chapel Hall at 7pm. 

****************** 

QUETHIOCK  CofE SCHOOL has had a great start to the new school year welcoming Miss 
Sarah Hildyard as Swallow Class Teacher and Miss Ruth Miller as the new Pre-school 
Manager. The school has introduced a new after school provision “Night Owls”. This will 
complement our breakfast club to provide parents with wraparound care for their children. 
Children can take part in fun after school activities until 5pm each evening.  
The children in Swan Class have been taking part in a “Wild Maths” lesson every week. 
With Deb Lambert from the Arena Sports Partnership the children are taking their maths 
learning outside and utilising the schools wonderful grounds. The Year 4 children spent an 
afternoon at Bake fishing lakes exploring the lakeside and seeing if they could catch a fish! 
The Reception Class are taking part in a balance bike challenge at Lanhydrock.  
There are still a few places in our Pre-school so if you would like to come along for a visit 
then please give the school a call or come along to one of our “Tiddler Stay and Play” 
sessions aimed at mums and toddlers. Stay and Play is on a Monday 9-10am or 
1.30-2.30pm, all welcome, no bookings required. 

The Diocesan Board of Education (DBE) are looking for new board members, 
individuals who have a passion for education and enthusiasm in promoting the Church 
of England’s vision for education.  Applications need to be received by Monday 15th 
October at 5pm.  We are looking for members with a range of experience and skills. For 
more information, please contact Bex Couch, Governance Development Officer 
[mailto:Bex.Couch@truro.anglican.org] 

QUETHIOCK HORTICULTURAL SHOW AGM will be held on Tuesday 23rd October at 
8pm.  Several members of the Committee are standing down.  For the Show to go ahead 
next year some new members will be needed.  If you are interested please come along to 
the AGM.


QUETHIOCK MOBILE POST OFFICE  
The Post Office has agreed to pay for a new Pole and Communications to 
be fitted at the Parish Hall.  This will enable full Post Office services to 
resume.  We will keep you updated on progress. 
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Quethiock Parish Hall now has a glass washer that is suitable for quickly 
washing glasses, cups and mugs. If you are looking for a venue for a special 
event, please consider the Quethiock Parish Hall. It's a great space!


QUETHIOCK PARISH HALL
TO HIRE THIS VENUE FOR PARTIES OR MEETINGS PLEASE CONTACT ROY VASS 

01579 343043       07810348881     royvass53@gmail.com

Friends of the Quethiock Parish Hall will 
be hosting the fabulous and talented Bern 
Stewart on Friday the 9th of November. 
Tickets are £5 each and include a pasty 
supper. Please contact Susan at 01579 348 
674 for tickets or email her at 
concannon.susan@yahoo.com. 

Come on, Feel the Bern!


We will hold a Christmas Market on 
Saturday the 24th of November from 
10-12 at the parish hall. If you would like 
to have a table at this event, or if you 
would like to bake for this event, please 
contact Susan at 01579 348 674 or email 
her at concannon.susan@yahoo.com.


We will also be hosting a Pub Night on 
Friday the 30th of November 
beginning at 7pm at the parish hall. No 
tickets are necessary for this event. 
Please come up and enjoy some good 
drinks and nibbles, games and a 
relaxed atmosphere. 
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Craft and Chatter: Fortnightly for 
sewing, knitting or just for a chat 
and a cup of tea or

coffee and cake.  All welcome. 
Tuesday 9th and 23rd October 
2pm to 4pm in Quethiock Parish 
Hall. 

Quethiock Ramblers: 
The next walk will be held on 
Sunday, the 28th of October.  We will 
meet at the bus shelter at 11am and 
walk for approximately 2 hours. 
Everyone is welcome including well-
behaved dogs on leads. For more 
information on this walk, please visit 
the Quethiock Parish Council 
website. 


The Quethiock Art Group will 
next meet on Thursday 1st 
November from 11am until 
1pm at the Quethiock Parish 
Hall. If you are interested in 
joining this group, please contact 
Alix at Alix@alixwood.co.uk or 
call her at 01579 348 722. The 
cost per session is £2 and all 
levels of ability are welcome. 


Kerry King will be teaching 
pilates at the Quethiock 
Parish Hall on Thursday, 
October 4th, 11th and 18th. 
There will be two classes on each 
date: 2:45 pm-3:40 pm for 
beginners and 4:00 pm-4:55 pm for 
beginners/improvers. Space is 
limited to 9 people per class and 
will be on a first come, first serve 
basis at £7 per class. If the classes 
are successful and students want 
to continue for a winter term, then 
block bookings will be available. If 
you would like more information, 
please contact Kerry King at 
info@kmkpilates.co.uk.


Quethiock Parish Micro-
Library: Book Review - 
The Lady in the Van, by 
Alan Bennett. Alan 
Bennett's essay tells the 
true story of an elderly lady 
who lived in a derelict van 
in Bennett's driveway for 15 
years. Although she was 
well-educated and was 
once a promising concert 
pianist, she succumbed to 
mental health issues and 
became homeless. The 
story is sometimes funny, 
sometimes sad, and well-
worth a read.


Why not come in and 
browse our selection of 
books, music and movies. 
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St Hugh’s Church services —Please note some changes of time 
7 Oct  Harvest Service at 4.30pm (we would very much                           
 appreciate gifts of food for the Foodbank as part of this service) 
14 Oct  No service at St Hugh’s   
21 Oct  Morning Worship at 10am 
28 Oct  Holy Communion at 10am 

Please contact the Churchwarden: Rachel 01579 340612 for baptisms, weddings/wedding 
blessings, funerals, visiting the sick etc, while we are without a Priest. 

VILLAGE DIARY 
Thur 4 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 2.45–3.40pm (beginners) 
Thur 4 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 4–4.55pm (beginners/

improvers) 
Sun 7 Oct Harvest Service, 4.30pm at St Hugh’s Church 
Tues 9 Oct Craft and Chatter, Quethiock Parish Hall, 2pm-4pm 
Thur 11 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 2.45–3.40pm (beginners) 
Thur 11 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 4–4.55pm (beginners/

improvers) 
Thur 18 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 2.45–3.40pm (beginners) 
Thur 18 Oct Pilates, Quethiock Parish Hall, 4–4.55pm (beginners/

improvers) 
Tues 23 Oct Quethiock Show AGM, 8pm 

Tues 23 Oct Craft and Chatter, Quethiock Parish Hall, 2pm-4pm 

Sun 28 Oct Quethiock Ramblers Walk, 11am at the bus shelter 
Thur 1 Nov Quethiock Art Group, 11am-1pm at Quethiock Parish Hall 
Mon 5 Nov  Parish Council meeting, 7pm, Blunts Chapel Hall 
Fri 9 Nov Bern Stewart, £5 per ticket, Quethiock Parish Hall 
Sat 24 Nov Christmas Market, Quethiock Parish Hall, 10am-12 
Fri 30 Nov Pub Night at Quethiock Parish Hall, from 7pm 

Post Office – Wednesdays 9.30am-10.30am in the Parish Hall,  tea/coffee  
Quethiock Micro-library – Wednesdays 9.30–10.30am in the Parish Hall 
Mobile Library – Friday 23 Nov, 11–11.20am by the Bus Shelter   
Tiddler Stay & Play sessions – Mondays 9–10am & 1.30–2.30pm, 

Quethiock School (see above for details).  All welcome. 


